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Attempted Bribes 

DHCD employees frequently interact with community members in business 
interactions. This includes actions such as, but not limited to, processing permits, 
performing building inspections, issuing code violations, the acquisition and disposition 
of property, providing rehab services, legal filings and awarding grants. 

Unfortunately, third-parties may attempt to bribe DHCD employees to ensure a positive 
outcome. "Bribery" is the offering, giving, receiving, or soliciting of something of value 
for the purpose of influencing an action or the discharge of official duties by a public 
official. 

City of Baltimore employees are not permitted to accept bribes. Accepting a 
bribe is not only a violation of Baltimore City Ethics Law that will lead to 
termination of employment, accepting a bribe is a crime that may lead to criminal 
charges. 

Baltimore City Ethics Law, established under Article 8 of the Baltimore City Code, 
governs the economic and regulatory relationships between Baltimore City employees 
and those who have dealings with Baltimore City. 

Baltimore City Ethics Law prohibits public servants from soliciting or facilitating the 
solicitation of a gift. There are some specifically listed exceptions in the code to when a 
gift can be accepted. However, all DHCD personnel shall understand that money or 
other items of monetary value, such as a meal, offered in relation to performing any 
City service is not permitted and does not fall under the gift exception. 

If you are approached with an attempted bribe, immediately report that attempt to your 
immediate supervisor, copying the Deputy Commissioner for your division and the 
Office of the Inspector General at oig@baltimorecity.gov. 
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